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Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 

Welcome to the April Bulletin.  
 
As the circuit season comes to a close the gravel 
season is starting with a rush. Events at Weston’s 
Line, Mangahao Dam, and Tea Creek kick off the 
local scene, while the national rally season is 
already underway with Rally Whangarei already 
run. Time to get some gravel rash and get dirty. 
 

Clubnight 
 

QUIZ   NIGHT 
Tuesday 29th April – 7.30pm 
At the Club Rooms, Russell Terrace, Newtown. 
 
Catherine Skinner is organising a great evening, 
with a range of questions. Come down for a social 
evening of fun and facts. 
 
A few drinks and nibbles will be available, but feel 
free to bring some of your own. 
 
Bring your own team, or pre-enter to join one of our 
team leaders. Contact Catherine for more info. Also 
contact Gordon, Bernie, or Murray to join a team. 
Contact details are opposite. 
 
 

Club Members In Action 
 
Welcome to one of our new members. Stuart 
Ledingham has recently joined the club, but he has 
been busy building his own racer. See the pics 
below. We like your style and look forward to 
seeing it in action soon. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee 
 Work Home 
President Gordon Diggle 381 2303 9777550 
 Gordon@egglennie.co.nz  
 
Past President  Bernie Keith 022 044 7468 9347468 

 berniekeith@paradise.net.nz 
 
Club Captain Catherine Skinner        021 431 317 
 catherine@skinner.co.nz 
 
Secretary Jody Seabright 021717676 232 7328 
 jody@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Treasurer Brian Budd 815 8087 389 8997
 brian@motorsport.org.nz 
 
Executive Ian Jensen 06 3643263 
 iandesign@xtra.co.nz 
 
 Murray O’Neil 021 433867 
 Murray@stirlingprojects.co.nz 
 
 Ryan Stevens 
 rcjstevens@yahoo.com 
 
 Anthony Paroli 
 
 Mike Galvin 
 
Web Site www.carclub.co.nz 
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Mark Kibble tried out Wairarapa Car Club’s new 
venue, Weston’s Line, and appeared to enjoy 
himself, taking second overall in the process. 
 
Gary Morgan has entered the North Island 
Endurance Champs, so keep an eye out for his 
results. 
 

New Arrivals 
 
Congratulations to Kylee Smith and partner Rick. A 
bouncing baby boy made his appearance, at full 
noise and sideways, just before Easter. That 
makes Marty Smith a very proud grandad. Well 
done. 
 
 

Web Site and Facebook 
 
Thank you to those who have been contributing to 
our Facebook page and the web site. The 
Facebook page is roaring along nicely, with over 
330 people following us. That is a 300% increase in 
12 months. Keep continuing the conversation and 
keep posting on our page. 
 
However our web site needs an update of content. 
If you are able to donate a small amount of time to 
assist with the web site, please contact us via email 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz and we’ll get you 
set up and running in no time. 
 
 

Event Results - News 
 
Thank you to those who have sent in news and 
results from their events. More information is 
always welcome, to share with the members. Make 
sure you forward all of your news and results to 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz. 
 

Coming Events - 2014 
 

26 April Gravel Hillclimb Mangahao Dam 
26-27 
April 

V8 Supercars Pukekohe 

3-4 May Day/Night Gravel 
Sprint 

Tea Creek 

11 May Seal Autocross Trentham 
17-18 
May 

Seal Hillclimb 
Weekend 

Hawkes Bay 

18 May Classic Race 
Meeting 

Manfeild – MG Charity 

25 May Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
1 June Rally Hawkes Bay Hastings 
8 June Winter Clubmans Manfeild 
11 June Night Trial  
22 June Seal Sprint Kaihinau Rd, Levin 
22 June Clubmans Taupo 
28 June Rally Wairarapa Masterton 
6 July Winter Clubmans Manfeild 
 


